
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

15 September 2013

The meeting was called to order at 0941 by Don Crocker.  19 Members and 1 Guest were present.   .
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting 
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 18 August 2013 meeting be accepted. 
    Seconded by Brian Zetts.                                                                                                  Carried   
2.    Executive Meeting Report 
The new keypad building access system means fobs previously used for access are no longer required.  Please return them to the President.
The Executive will investigate the availability and cost of plastic Membership cards.

There are a number of small, recurring charges such as the annual fee for the Magic Jack phone system that Members have put on their personal credit cards in order to set up the service.  Andrea will investigate getting a Club credit card which can be used for such items.

All other items discussed by the Executive will be covered under the appropriate agenda items below.
3. Financial
a. July Treasurer’s Report.   Profit (loss) for month:  $4,256.   
                                              Profit (loss) YTD:  $22,848
b. August Treasurer’s Report.   Profit (loss) for month:  $4,318.   
                                                   Profit (loss) YTD:  $27,166
Moved by Doug Sowden: that the Treasurer’s Reports for July and August be approved.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                                         Carried

c.    Change of Bank
The transfer of Club accounts from Coastal Credit Union to Canadian Western Bank is   complete.  George Irbe will close the Credit Union account.
4. Committee Reports
a.  Building – Darrle Schlitz   

Darrle Schlitz pressure washed and stained the upstairs deck, and made some minor repairs to the deck and the roof.  (Thanks Darrle!)

Because of leaks the furnace oil tank was replaced at a cost of about $750.


Darrle will determine the cost of hiring a janitor to clean the Clubhouse every two weeks during the summer and every month during the winter.


Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that, based on Darrle’s report, the Executive make the decision to hire or not hire a janitor.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                              Carried 


Access to the septic tank for emptying is hampered by subsidence of the ground over the tank access.  Darrle will correct this by installing a manhole-type access cover, at minimal cost.


Darrle asked for donation of a wheelbarrow to be used to move firewood from the new shed to the Clubhouse.
b.  Parking – Andrea Trepanier
The issue of rental rates for the Club’s two hangars has been discussed by Members for several meetings.  After some further discussion, it was Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that rental of both hangars be put out to sealed bids submitted to the NFC President, Don Crocker, due on 15 November and to be opened at the meeting on 17 November.  The bids would be for a two-year period beginning 1 January 2014.  If the existing tenants make a bid they will have right of first refusal at the highest bid price.  The minimum bid is the current rental rates:  $2,400 per annum for the Club shared hangar and $6,000 per annum for the private hangar.  The Club may not necessarily accept the highest bid.

                  Seconded by Brian Zetts.  18 votes for, 2 against, 1 abstention.                                Carried

c.  Social 
Saturday 19 October – Grant Howatt’s Aeon Afterlife Party.  About 300 people are expected.  A Missing-Man formation by the Fraser Blues is planned.  Al Brust is coordinating NFC participation in the party.  The preparation will include a thorough cleaning of the hangar and painting the hangar walls.
d.  Membership – Autumn Umanetz                              
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the membership applications of Daniel Desjardins, John Higgenbottam, and Jonathan Wallace be approved subject to payment of dues.  
Seconded by Darrle Schlitz.     






        Carried                     
e. Av-Gass  - Grant Corriveau  (absent) Nil
f. Fuel – Glen From 
We now have about 17,000 litres on hand.  
Fuel cards are now operational.  The use of the card saves the Club credit card processing fees and the savings are passed on to the card user in the form of a 3 cent per litre reduction in fuel price.  For more information or to obtain a card contact Glen From. fromge@gmail.com
g. Aircraft Rental Committee (ARC) – Andrea Trepanier 
  The plane now has 11 flying members, and has flown about 42.3 hours as of end-August.
  Several meetings ago it was suggested that liability coverage on the Club plane be increased from $1 million to $2 million.  The cost of the additional coverage is about $900, and flying members are considering this, as well as alternatives such as COPA’s renters’ insurance.  No decision yet.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events

Local Fly-ins and Events
22 September - Ladysmith Air Cadet Squadron #257 will be hosting a parade and community event to commemorate 70 years of Air Cadets in Ladysmith.  The Club has been allotted several reserved seats in the grandstand.  Contact Don if you want some of these seats.
20-122 September – NFC Fly-out to the San Juan Islands.  See Club website for details.

Major Air Shows and Fly-ins


AOPA Aviation Summit


Fort Worth, Texas.  10-12 October.

 http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.   Nil  
b. NFC Federal Incorporation.   Nil
c.   Survey of Club Property
The survey has been completed.  Don is awaiting a certified copy, although it appears that there will be some minor adjustments to the boundaries of Club property.
d.   Lease Negotiations.  
       No new negotiations have taken place.

Basil Hobbs, the lawyer who has been advising the Club on lease issues, has died.  He has been replaced as advisor by Timothy Huntsman of the same company.
e.   Crack Repairs on NFC Ramp

The crack repairs were done on 13 September.  Don has noted that a few areas need additional work and he will arrange this with the company.
f.   NFC – Ray Erhart Memorial Award
The award was presented to Tessa Ferneyhough after the meeting.  She is a graduate of Dover Bay High School and works for Vector Aerospace in Langley as a helicopter maintenance, repair and overhaul apprentice.
g.   Century Flight Club Convention 2014

The Century Flight Club Convention will be held in Nanaimo during the period 12-17 July 2014.  The event has the full support of the City and the airport.  At the last meeting Club Members voted to support the Convention by helping with aircraft parking, driving shuttle vans to hotels, and possibly putting on a BBQ.  
h.   Identify NFC Equipment

Don is still looking to borrow a hand-held engraving device in order to mark Club equipment.
7.
New Business

17 November Annual General Meeting – election of Officers (President, Vice-President, Treasurer, and Secretary) and Directors (Two to be elected, replacing Autumn Umanetz and Murray Welte.  Ron Whyte, Brian Zetts, and Glen From have one year left in their terms.)  Nominations open at the 20 October meeting and close immediately prior to voting on 17 November.

On 10 September Don attended a “YCD Noise Mitigation Roundtable”, called by the airport to address noise complaints from nearby residents, most of who were at the meeting.  The complainants had been in their houses only a few years, at most.  No evidence of any pilots doing anything wrong.  No action for now, but there may be further meetings.

Air Cadet gliding will take place on weekends from 21 September until end-October.

8.
Next Meeting Date
 20 October 2013
 Executive Meeting 0830.  General Meeting 0930  
The meeting will be followed by a demonstration by an RCMP police dog.  (Tentative.)
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Doug Sowden: that the meeting be adjourned. 
           Seconded by Andrea Trepanier.                   



                                Carried  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

The meeting was adjourned at 1040.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
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